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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 28th May 2014 at Puncheston School at 8.12 p m following the Annual General Meeting.
Present were:-  Mr Dewi Lewis (Vice Chairman), Mr Wyn Williams, Mrs Alison Evans and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne Thomas and Councillor Bob Kilmister, Pembs County Council. In the absence of Dr Peter Lilley, (Chairman), Mr Dewi Lewis took the chair.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 30th April 2014 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) COMMUNITY COUNCIL WEBSITE. The Hosting Agreement signed by the Chairman at the April meeting had been returned to the county council but has not as yet been received back from them.
(b) FILLING OF CASUAL VACANCY. No letter had been received from the Electoral Services Office so the Clerk reported that he had phoned Mrs Gillian King earlier today. She confirmed that no request to hold an election had been received by them and we could proceed to fill the vacancy by co-option. The Clerk had therefore prepared the vacancy notices for display in all three Notice Boards. The notices were dated with today’s date and the closing date for replies was shown as 23rd June 2014.
(c) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. The Clerk had written to Mr J Emrys Llewelyn, Area Supervisor North, Pembs County Council asking him to arrange for the spraying of the knotweed which had been identified at the time of the April meeting. However further patches of the knotweed have now been identified and it was agreed that a further letter be sent to Mr Llewelyn.

(d) ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2013/2014. The accounts have been audited by Mrs Sharon Wormleighton.

(e) ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP. The Clerk confirmed that we were now members with One Voice Wales. Also he had sent an e-mail to PALC to notify them that we had ceased membership with them.
(f) CHANGE OF POLLING STATION. The Clerk had written to the Electoral Services Office informing them of the error in the Welsh text of the letter informing electors of the change.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) Dewi Lewis reported that several Christian Names have been painted on the highway near Morvil. Also apparently similar names have been painted on the highway behind the Dyffryn Arms, Pontfaen. It was agreed that the Clerk should discuss the matter with Mr John Price, Traffic Manager, Pembs County Council. It is believed that the names were painted on Saturday 3rd May 2014 during cycle races a week following the Cyclo Sportive on 26th April 2014.
5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 14/0058/PA. Planning application for the installation of an above ground slurry tank at Fagwrfran East, Puncheston, SA62 5RW. Members supported the application.

6. Renewal of Insurance.
An invitation had been received from AON to renew our insurance policy, the premium payable being £476.50, an increase of £8.02 over the premium paid last year. The Clerk explained that he had received a quote from Zurich Municipal of £394.41. The Clerk confirmed that the cover was as good as that given by AON with Fidelity Guarantee cover of £250,000. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Wyn Williams and agreed to insure with Zurich Municipal and that the premium of £394.41 be paid.
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7. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL. Invoice received for annual rent on Puncheston Play Area. It was proposed by Wyn Williams, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to pay the rent of £30.00.

(b) WELSH GOVERNMENT. Consultation document on Access to Information on Community and Town Councils. Copy handed to Wyn Williams and it was agreed that the Clerk e-mails details of the link so that other members can study the document on the Welsh Government website. The document to be discussed at the June meeting.
(c) INDEPENDENT REMUNERATION PANEL FOR WALES. A brief survey of remuneration for 2013/2014 received. The survey was completed.

(d) The following items of correspondence were received for information:-

(i) Pembs County Council. Strategy for the Participation and Rights of Children and Young People in Pembrokeshire 2013 – 2016.
(ii) One Voice Wales. Information on their Consultancy Services.
(iii) Welsh Government. Guidance, including Statutory Guidance, to Principal Councils and Community and Town Councils in Wales.
(iv) Citizens Advice Bureau. Notification of AGM 2014 at 2.0 p m on 11th June 2014 at Picton Centre, Haverfordwest.
(v) Notification from PALC of the death of Councillor Richard Shepherd.
(e) The Clerk reported that he was now receiving correspondence from North Pembs Transport Forum via e-mail. Members confirmed that there was no need to print off and bring to meetings.
8. Any Other Business.
(a) PUNCHESTON PLAY AREA. Dewi Lewis had reported to the Clerk on Thursday 22nd May that the County Council had not trimmed the grass in the play area this year. The Clerk had spoken with 

Mr J Emrys Llewelyn on Friday 23rd May who stated that he would arrange for contractors to cut the grass. However the grass has still not been cut. It was agreed that the Clerk to contact Mr Llewelyn once again.
(b) PUNCHESTON SCHOOL. Wyn Williams reported that pupils from Puncheston School had done very well at the Urdd Eisteddfod at Bala on Tuesday 27th May and had come third out of nineteen in the competition ‘Parti Llefaru Blwyddyn Chwech a Iau’. It was agreed that a letter of congratulations to the pupils should be sent to Mrs Amanda Lawrence, Headteacher. The letter to be written in Welsh.
(c) PUNCHESTON SCHOOL. A request has been received from the School Governors of Puncheston School for one of the members of Puncheston Community Council to become a trustee on the School Paintings Trust. It was agreed that the Clerk should obtain a copy of the Trust Deed and the matter should be considered further upon receipt of this document.
(d) REFUSE & RECYCLING BAGS. Alison Evans reported that several residents of Little Newcastle had run out of refuse and recycling bags. She had visited County Hall and had managed to obtain bags for herself but county council staff would not give her bags for neighbours. She was informed that bags would be distributed in the Letterston area in June and that Little Newcastle would follow shortly. She understood that only 50 orange bags would be delivered per household. This did not make sense when there were 52 collections per annum.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.15 p m.

Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 25th June 2014.
